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Class Dojo  

 

 

The winning classes last week were 

1/2B and 3/4C 

The winning classes this week are 

1/2H and 5/6K 

Hello everyone! We hope that you all had an enjoyable half term break. Summer 2 has got off to a 

flying start with lots of fabulous learning taking place across the school during the last fortnight. 

Congratulations and well done to all the children in Year 1 who have all taken their statutory Phonics 

Screening Check. All children involved have been amazing and should be very proud of themselves 

and their achievements! You are all superstars! Year 4 children have started their multiplication check 

and that will continue next week - well done to these children!  

Well done and congratulations to the children in year 1 who attended the cricket festival in Wolver-

hampton this week. It is brilliant to see children going out and about again taking part in sports 

across the city. It was so special as well this week as we took part in the ‘pass the baton’ ceremony 

for the Wolverhampton Games. Long Knowle Primary delivered the baton to us this week and we 

proudly passed it on to St Marys Primary with a group of children. It was a wonderful 

experience for our children to be part of. 

Have a wonderful weekend! Mrs Darby Headteacher 

Attendance  

Last week, the winning class was 

Rec M with 98.9% 

This week, the winning class is Rec 

G with 98.9% 

Well done to these classes!  

Celebrating Success Outside of 

School 

Amelia C, Georgia C, Leon P.H, Sam 

W - Swimming 

Jensen R, Laurie Y, Oscar N - Foot-

ball  

Olivia K - Karate  

Harvey W - Dance  

Cara and Charlie - 8 mile walk for 

charity  

Sophia R - Gymnastics  

Hazel - Rainbow award  

Aradhana - Piano grade - Distinc-

tion 

June 2022                                    Dates for your diary  

22nd - Wolverhampton Games KS2 (15 Children attending)                        

23rd/24th - Year 5 Peer Mentor Training (12 children)  

27th - 1st July - Sports Week - More details to follow  

27th - Year 1 and 2 Sports Day (10- 11am)   

28th - Year 5 and 6 Sports Day (10- 11am)   

28th - Wolverhampton Games KS2 (15 Children attending)  

29th - Year 3 and 4 Sports Day (10- 11am)   

30th - Reception Sports Day (10- 11am)   

July 2022  

4th - Rec/KS1 Book Showcase - More details to follow  

6th - KS2 Book Showcase - More details to follow  

8th - Year 6 Leavers Party (3.30- 5.30pm) More details to follow  

13th-Reception Graduation Assembly 9.30am 

18th - Year 6 Leavers Assembly - More details to follow  

19th - Break up for summer!  
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Wellbeing Award for 

Schools  

As you are aware, the 

school has been working hard to achieve the Wellbeing Award 

for Schools and this week we had our final verification and 

we have achieved the award! This is fabulous news for the 

school. There are lots of exciting initiatives that have been 

put in place to strengthen our Mental Health and Wellbeing 

provision here at D’Eyncourt. Some of these involve the train-

ing of a member of staff in Mental Health First Aid in order 

to support our whole community more effectively, training 

Mental Health and Wellbeing Ambassadors who help us de-

velop the support we can offer, a Mental Health awareness 

Display Board which shares key messages and information 

about where to find support, and many updates on Class 

Dojo and our school website. Thank you to everyone who 

completed surveys for us, we look forward to continue work-

ing on mental health and wellbeing and sharing information 

with you.  

Wolves Penalty Shoot Out  

Wolves Foundation held their sponsored Penalty Shootout at 

D’Eyncourt last Friday and it was a fabulous day! The chil-

dren were outside in the sunshine trying to defeat Wolfie! 

The children managed to score quite a few penalties against the Wolf and 

it was a fun experience for all. A huge thank you to everyone who spon-

sored the children. There is still time to get sponsorship money in. Thank 

you so much for your support with this event!  

Year  1 Cricket Festival   

Our  Year 1 cricket team were off this week to compete in a cricket festi-

val. The children were very excited to attend, even with minimal cricket 

knowledge but they thoroughly enjoyed the experience of learning a new 

skill and representing. Well done!  

Wolverhampton Games Baton Relay 

This week, we were invited to the Wolverhampton Games Baton relay-  

a celebration of sport, schools and the Commonwealth Games 2022. On 

Tuesday, we had a fantastic morning welcoming Long Knowle Primary 

bringing to us the baton. We welcomed them with posters, flags and huge 

smiles. In turn, our Best Ambassadors and some other children, who are 

great representatives of D'Eyncourt, took the baton to the next stage of its 

journey - St Mary's RC School. It was a wonderful morning celebrating 

sport in the city. We look forward to some children representing D’Eyn-

court in the games over the next couple of weeks. Well done everyone!  

Sun Safety 

Summer has finally arrived and with warmer days here it is 

imperative that children have sun hats and water bottles with 

them every day. If you wish, please send children into school 

wearing sun lotion. If you wish to send them in with the 

lotion, we are unable to apply it but we can direct them.  

There are many benefits to children having water throughout 

the day - a hydrated child is a happier child! These include: 

• It boosts learning 

• It’s healthy 

• It keeps you hydrated  

• It encourages good drink-

ing habits  

• It improves attention.  

All children need to bring a named water bottle to school eve-

ry day. Children can refill their bottles throughout the day 

and encourage them to drink regularly, particularly in the hot 

weather.  

60 years of D’Eyncourt  

As you may have seen on Class Dojo,  D’Eyncourt is celebrating its 60th 

anniversary so if you attended D’Eyncourt and have any photos at all, 

please share! Please email the school office office@deyncourtprimary.com 

or drop Mrs Darby or myself a message on Class Dojo.  

Class Photographs 

This week, the  school photographer came into school to take 

pictures of the children in their classes. As it was such a lovely day, we 

went outside on the field for the photographs. If you would like to pur-

chase any of these pictures, you are able to order online.  

Jubilee Competitions  

Well done 1/2H and 5/6H who won the Jubilee display competition - it 

was so hard to pick winners as they were all brilliant! Well done also to 

Harlow F and Sophia Grace for their wonderful designs for the Queen’s 

Jubilee colouring competition.  



 

 

Sun Safety Information  

Chickenpox in School  

We have a few cases of chickenpox at the moment in school. 

Chickenpox can spread quickly, so how can you help your 

child, and how long do they need to stay off school?  

Is it chickenpox?  

The most obvious sign of chickenpox is the distinctive rash 

(look at NHS photos of the chickenpox rash to see exactly 

what to look for). It starts with itchy red spots which can 

break out anywhere on your child’s body. These spots then 

turn into blisters filled with fluid, which could spread 

across the body or stay in one area. 

How is chickenpox spread? 

Chickenpox is a highly infectious illness. There are two 

ways in which it spreads: 

• by touching the blisters, saliva or snot of someone who’s 

infected, or by touching their clothes or bedding. 

• By being in the same room as someone who’s infectious: 

droplets from coughing and sneezing hang in the air and 

can be transmitted. 

This explains why chickenpox often spreads quickly 

throughout schools, even with good hygiene. In addition, 

children who are developing chickenpox are infectious 

around two days before the spots start to break out. This 

means that they can transmit the virus without knowing. 

If your child has been exposed to chickenpox, you might 

wonder if you should keep them at home in case they’ve 

picked up the virus and are infectious. ‘However, they 

shouldn’t be kept home at this stage,’ says PHE’s spokesper-

son. This is because they may not be incubating the virus, 

meaning they’re missing school unnecessarily. 

How long should your child stay off school? 

Your child should be kept off school until every blister has 

scabbed over. This is usually around five days after the 

first spot appears.  

 


